Club Arc Alpin

CAA General Assembly 2016 in Innsbruck

On September 17" the delegates of the CAA’s member associations — presidents and
directors — met for the General assembly 2016 in Innsbruck, following the invitation of the
Austrian Alpine Club.

The delegates approved a recommendation concerning belay devices for sport climbing,
which the commission for mountaineering had prepared before, as well as a common
position concerning artificial snow making, developed by the commission for nature
protection and alpine spatial planning.

Regarding the online reservation system, for which the CAA made a start-up financing, the
current state of the project was reported. The extended system is ready for operation since
July 2016 and already in use in numerous SAC, DAV and OAV huts. The development of an
e-payment solution is progressing. At the moment the system is in possession of SAC, DAV,
OAV and AVS. Further associations can take it over and adapt it later.

For the use of the tool developed in the framework of the CAA project “Energy efficiency on
mountain huts” a training course for persons responsible for huts was already held, in order
to ensure a practical application of the tool, which allows an assessment of building and
restoration measures.

The issues Alpine Convention, Alpweek 2016 and Macro-regional strategy for the Alps
(EUSLAP) were discussed in the presence of the General Secretary of the Alpine Convention,
who stressed the importance of the alpine associations and the CAA as observer of the
Alpine Convention. He presented the programme of the forthcoming Alpine Conference in
Grassau/Bavaria and gave a preview of the plans of the following Austrian Presidency
2017/18.

The longstanding treasurer in the CAA board, Gianna Rauch, stepped down from the office
on her own request and was discharged by the delegates with hearty thanks. She was
succeeded by Heinz Frei, member of the SAC’s central board, who was elected unanimously.

On the day before the delegates had discussed separately about the current challenges of
the alpine associations in the CAA which was intended as contribution to an exchange of
experiences and to understand each other better.

Furthermore, the General Assembly discussed in detail the foundation of a European
Mountaineering Association, which most of the participants consider necessary. However,
there are still different ideas about the shape of such an association.

As usual the reports and annual plannings of the board and the commissions as well as
annual accounts and budget were approved.



